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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
Board of Electrical Examiners

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Wednesday, March 5, 2008

PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room A, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
April 2, 2008
MEMBERS PRESENT
Jacob Good, Professional Member, President

Donald Collins, Public Member, Secretary

James Anderson, Public Member
Robert Sharp, Professional Member 

Ronald Marks, Professional Member
Dess Stokes, Public Member

ALSO PRESENT

Frank Gaworski
Rob Smith

Jim Whitsel

ABSENT

Richard Strouse, Professional Member, Vice President
Joseph Sparco, Sr., Professional Member

DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL

Christopher Spizzirri, Deputy Attorney General
Judy Letterman, Administrative Specialist II
CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Good called the meeting to order at 8:40 a.m.

REVIEW OF MINUTES

A motion was made by Mr. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Marks to approve the February 6, 2008 meeting minutes as presented. The motion was unanimously carried.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Request for Propose to Deny Hearings
Russell Murray and Robert Sellers requested hearings after receiving notification from that the Board was proposing to deny their applications. Mr. Good stated the hearing would be scheduled for the next meeting.
Re-Review of Applications
A motion was made by Mr. Marks, seconded by Mr. Sharp to approve the applications of Elmer Wolf, Douglas Brown, Robert Brucksch, Charles Lenfest, Alivn Pettie, and Neal Hayward.  The motion was unanimously carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Marks seconded by Mr. Sharp to table the application of Ronald Wells pending a job description from his employer.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Discussion with Prometric Examination Service
A motion was made by Mr. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Collins for the Board to enter into Executive Session to discuss, via phone conference, the available electrical exams with the testing service.

Jeff Barber and Mike Chase, Prometric Exam Service, clarified to the Board the difference between the Master Residential and Journeyman Electrical exams in order for the Board to determine which exam was equivalent to the Board’s current Limited Electrical Examination.
After discussion the Board determined that the Master Residential was equivalent to the Limited examination.
Mr. Marks asked that the agenda be amended to add close complaints.
Complaints to Close

At the previous meeting Mr. Marks tabled the closing of complaint 01-13-07 until he could speak with the Division’s Investigator. Mr. Marks spoke with the investigator and confirmed that the work had been inspected and he agreed with the Investigator that the complaint be closed.
.

NEW BUSINESS

Review of Reciprocity Applications
A motion was made by Mr. Marks seconded by Mr. Anderson to approve the application of Vernon Tamalavicz.  The motion was unanimously carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Marks, seconded by Mr. Collins to approve the application of Michael Criss, Robert Steel, Edgar Kimble, Jr. and Barry Beck.  The motion was unanimously carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Marks, seconded by Mr. Collins to table the reciprocity application of Henry Dudleck since he was applying from Maryland.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Examination Applications

A motion was made by Mr. Anderson seconded by Mr. Stokes to approve the applications of John Quinn, Keith Searles, and Aristides Rodriquez. The motion was unanimously carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Marks, seconded by Mr. Collins to table the application of William Day, Jr. pending proof of experience under supervision. The motion was unanimously carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Collins seconded by Mr. Marks to table the application of Anthony Skomorucha and Shawn Landes pending tax form W-2’s or employer affidavit. The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Continuing Education
The following continuing education courses were reviewed by the Board:

Institute for Technical Advancement
Motors and Motor Controls- 4 hours

Variable Frequency Drive Motors-4hours

NEC 2008 Part I- 5 hours

NEC 2008 Part 2-5 hours

JCR Productions, Inc

RCI-75 NEC- 3 hours

IEC Chesapeake
NEC 2008 Code Change-Analysis of Change-10 hours

Robert Smith
2008 Industrial Code Change II-5 hours

2008 Industrial Code Changes I-5 hours

M.S. Electrical Training, LLC
2008 National Electrical Code Seminar-10 hours
Joint Apprenticeship & Training Program
Grounding CEC Code 2008-5 hours

OSHA Construction Safety and Health-5 hours

NEPA 70E-10 hours

Pools Spas NEC 2008- 5 hours
A motion was made by Mr. Marks, seconded by Mr. Anderson to approve the continuing education as stated. The motion was unanimously carried.
Frank Caniglia-Tabled

Dwelling Calculations-pending time allotted for course

Grounding & bonding-pending time allotted for course

National Technology Transfer, Inc-Tabled

2008 NEC- pending resume of instructor

360 Training 

Electrical Fundamentals-course was approved in June of 2006-#060603

NEC 2005 Grounding & Bonding-course was approved in June 2006-#060602
Complaint to Assign
Complaints 01-01-08 and 01-02-08 have been assigned to Mr. Marks.

Loss of License Holder
The Board received notification from Crosson, Inc., requesting a temporary license be issued due to the loss of their license holder Pete Crosson.  Michael Crosson’s application had previously been approved by the Board and he stated he was scheduled to sit for the May exam.
A motion was made by Mr. Anderson seconded by Mr. Marks, to approve the request for a temporary license for Crosson Inc.  The temporary license will automatically expire if the exam candidate does not pass the examination which would require the company to employ a license electrician.
OTHER BUSINESS BEFORE THE BOARD

None

PUBLIC COMMENT

Mr. Whitsel informed the Board that there have been situations where a facility hired one inspection agency to complete a survey/ inspection and when violations were found instead of correcting those violations the facility contacted a different inspection agency. The second inspection agency, unaware of a previous inspection and pending violations, approved the facility. The original inspection agency follows up to see if the violations have been corrected only to find the facility has already been approved. Mr. Whitesel asked that the Board make a change to the law regarding inspectors and violations.
Mr. Spizzirri stated that if the Office of the Fire Marshall requests a survey it is their responsibility to follow through about the violations noted by the inspection agency.  If it concerns new work that has been performed a complaint should be filed so the board can take action.
NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING
The next scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, April 2, 2008 in conference room A, second floor of the Cannon Bldg. 861 Silver Lake Blvd. Dover DE.
ADJOURNMENT
A motion was made by Mr. Collins seconded by Mr. Marks to adjourn.  The motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting was adjourned 10:25a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Judy Letterman 

Administrative Specialist III
